North Health Ethics Committee Y at a meeting
on 14 May 1997 considered and approved a gene
therapy research proposal for the treatment of
Canavan’s Disease submitted by Professor Matthew
During. This is the second such proposal received and
approved by the Committee.

The proposal was submitted to the Ethics Committee
earlier this year. However the Committee suspended
consideration of the proposal until it had been as-
sessed and approved, on scientific grounds, by the
Gene Technology Advisory Committee.

During the period prior to the meeting on 14 May,
the Ethics Committee contacted the parents of the
eight children involved to discuss their child’s par-
ticipation in the gene therapy trial. As a result of their
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enquiries, the Committee was satisfied that all of the

parents are well informed and competent to give con- -

sent for their children to be included in the gene
therapy proposal.

The Committee considered all of the ethical issues in-
volved and gave ethical approval for the gene therapy
to proceed. The children, all from overseas, are due
to be treated in Auckland in the near future.

The Committee has also received regular reports
about the two children who received similar treat-
ment in Auckland in 1996. Reports from Physicians
and therapists responsible for the on-going care of
the children are cautiously optimistic about the po-
tential benefits of the gene therapy research.
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